

The annual Bass River trail ride included 22 horses and riders. The camp is on top of Castle Reigh in a grove of yellow birch. Horses were tethered to a tree while riders enjoyed lunch. (Christensen Photo)

Five Islands Area Notes

By Ruth Thompson

The Peniel ÛCW members dressed in Hallowe'en costume for their October 15 meeting. Secretary Joyce Canning, read a letter from the groups sponsor child, Nana Coulibaly who is now in Grade 5 and enjoys school. She aspires to be a nurse one day.

During September, 4 mem-

bers took a food handling course as a means to ensure safe preparation and serving of food.

Plans are underway for the November 24th casserole supper. Mark this on your calendar, 4:30 p.m.to 6:30 p.m. On November 12, members plan to attend the "reForming Relationships Art Tour".

The purpose of the cross

Canada tour is to create space for listening, learning, dialogue, and building relationships between Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal people in Canada. It is also to raise awareness of Aboriginal justice issues in Canada and specific awareness of the work of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. This activity will be in place of the regular monthly meeting.

The Get Together Club served their fall pot luck supper on October 17, raising \$200.00 towards upkeep of the little hall on Memory Lane in Economy. Thanks to all who participated. It was a warm sunny day and the fall colours were brilliant which added to the festivity. Draw was made for the quilt club members made, and the winner was Adele Paris of Moncton.

Lobster fishing begun on October 14 and all are hopeful it will be a prosperous season and that there'll be good weather for the fishers.

Brenda Moore Be joyful always!



It was fantastic fall scenery up the mountain and a nice fall day for the horses to enjoy a rest while the riders had a great lunch. This 30 year old horse was ridden by Allysa Mills. (Christensen Photo)



Age did not matter when it came to enjoying the annual trail ride. Josie Dean (front) and Mia Digout are having the time of their life. (Christensen Photo)

Colchester Liberals hold AGM

Debert Legion was filled to capacity on October 2, 2012 for the Annual Autumn Dinner sponsored by the Colchester North Liberal Association.

Guest Speaker Joachim Stroink spoke about Camp Brigadoon, a charity that he supports. Camp Brigadoon provides camp experiences for sick children and their families. These are camp experiences that these children may not otherwise have.

One of the fundraisers for Joachim was to swim the Northumberland Strait from New Brunswick to Prince Edward Island earlier this summer. Leader Stephen McNeil thanked the guests for attending and for their ongoing support for MLA Karen Casey.



Colchester North Liberal Association's guest speaker Joachim Stroink and his wife April (right) shared some conversation with Carol Barkhouse (left) and Debbie Fulton following the annual Autumn Dinner on Oct. 2nd. (submitted)



Leader Stephen McNeil was having fun with some Londonderry ladies following the Colchester North Liberal Association Autumn Dinner at the Debert Legion. Left to right- Bertha Johnson, Sally Richard, Winnie Spencer, Stephen McNeil, Marg Barnes, Maxine Richard, Dennise Miller. (submitted)



Cell: 902-899-5945

BOM 1BO

Londonderry Community Centre SUBSCRIPTION FUND RAISER VANDALISM IS EXPENSIVE

On October 2, 2012 the Londonderry Community Centre was vandalized when 19 thermo-sealed windows were broken with rocks and shots from a pellet / B-B gun. A rock thrown through a kitchen window was retrieved as evidence. Additional damage to the building was caused by shooting out the exterior exit lighting at doorways. In several places rocks broke and damaged vinyl siding.

Total cost to repair the damages or replace items taken by vandals is estimated at \$7,000.00, which includes over \$3,000.00 to replace the glass, not including labour for removal and installation. A box of broken glass and the rock thrown through the window is pictured at the right.

The Shoreline Journal is assisting the community council committee by donating 50% of all subscription revenue received for new or renewal subscription orders received by using the special forms below. For each subscription ordered, the Shoreline Journal will donate \$11.50 to the Londonderry Community Council.

This special offer is effective from Nov 1, 2012 to Nov 20, 2012.

Cheques should be made payable to: Londonderry Community Council c/o Sally Richard, Treasurer Box 28, Lomdonderry, NS BOM 1MO





Persons willing to donate additional monies or services may make their donation directly to the Londonderry Community Council, P.O. Box 28, Londonderry, NS BOM 1MO.

ase send my first Gift Subscription to:	Please send my second Gift Subscription to:
ne:	Name:
eet:	Street:
vn:Prov:	Town:Prov:
tal Code:Phone:	Postal Code:Phone:
nail:	E-mail:
ese Gift Subscriptions come from:	I want my own Subscription:
ne:	Name:
eet:	Street:
vn:Prov:	Town:Prov:
tal Code:Phone:	Postal Code:Phone:
nail:	E-mail:

Shoreline

Tov Pos

E-m

Th

Nar
Stro
Tov
Pos
E-m

Please make cheques payable to: **Londonderry Community Council** c/o Sally Richard, Treasurer, Box 28, Lomdonderry, NS BOM 1MO

LOCAL SUBSCRIPTIONS: B0M, B2N and B6L - \$23.00, plus HST = \$26.45 • ALL PARTS OF NS: \$28.00 plus HST = \$32.20 • USA SUBSCRIPTIONS: \$45.00

And, thank you for supporting the Londonderry Community Centre November 1, 2012 to November 20, 2012